STATE OF NEW HAMSPHIRE — TOWN OF SURRY
SELECTMEN
MEETING MINUTES AUGUST 19, 2024

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 P.M. Present were Steve Goldsmith and Ron Profaizer. Jay
Croteau was absent. Ron Profaizer will be absent next meeting August 26, 2024.

The selectmen were notified early in the evening of the death of Town Clerk Darlene Clark. The decision
was made to close the town clrk’s office early and to also be closed Thursday August 22, 2024 in her
honor.

Matt Goodwin dropped off ck# 6523 in the amount of $121.60 for a building permit for his barn.

The Town of Surry received ck#5332 from Empower in the amount of $25.00 for a building permit for
Davis 46 Pond Rd.

Homeowner Kristen Avery spoke with the selectmen regarding the evulsion from the rechanneled
Ashuelot river behind her house which is undermining her property jeopardizing her septic system. She
has had prior contact with DES in 2014 without success. Realtor Michelle Wright accompanied her and
submitted photographic evidence of the erosion, and has requested the Town of Surry facilitate an
assessment of the Ashuelot River from New Hampshire’s Fluvial Geomorphologist for recommendations.
See submitted documents. Steve Goldsmith will review the site and take pictures. Ron Profaizer will read
through the documentation for information.

Minutes for August 12, 2024 could not be approved because of Jay Croteau’s absence.
Steve Goldsmith responded to a request for the sale of the old History Books. None are available.

Steve Goldsmith was contacted for information about 5A lot 90 for sale on the Mine Ledge Rd. by Dave
Zimmerman. Not a buildable lot on a class VI road. Discussion of class VI lots.

The selectmen signed payroll.

The selectmen signed and paid bills.

Steve Goldsmith responded to Shawn Pertrus of Dream Barns regarding the plans for Goodwin’s barn.
Steve Goldsmith inspected the plumbing at Brooks.

Steve Goldsmith inspected the garage for Garrett Nelson.

Steve Goldsmith reported no one was at the Dickie Davis site for septic approval.

Steve Goldsmith reported Morel deck is completed and inspected.

The State police set up on Rt 12 for speed control last week. Request for Old Walpole Rd speed control.

Ron Profaizer is working on setting dates for Community Power. October 7, 2024 set for 6:00 Public
Meeting.

Ron Profaizer stated Gary Kinyon has not responded in writing regarding the retention ponds.The



The town email list is up and running with the auto response with 61 people signed up. Ron Profaizer
has responded to the privacy concerns.

Ron Profaizer stated there had been nothing official for the proposed Joslin Rd. subdivision.

Ron Profaizer will be attending the NHMA virtual training for government September 4t 2024 5- 7 P.M.
Email for Tax rate setting seminar. Hold for next week.

Ron Profaizer asked Durwin Clark to clean up the piles of dirt left after grading on the Joslin Rd.

Durwin Clark is hauling gravel for Mutual Aid.

Steve Goldsmith motioned to adjourn. Ron Profaizer seconded the motion. The selectmen agreed to
adjourn.

The meeting adjourned at 9:15 P.M.



